August 16, 2010
Dear Parents,

      Welcome to 8th Grade!! Whether this is your first 
experience or not, I am sure you know that this year will bring
 about many changes and surprises in your young scholar. As 
your child’s English teacher, I hope to broaden their horizons in 
many different ways: both through writing and every-day knowledge. The curriculum is rigorous but very doable with the overshadowing goal leading to a top performance on the District Writing Assessment in February. 

My central theme is that we are all in this together. Every activity we do and every discussion we have involves every student. Your child should not be afraid to ask questions if the need arises. The school year will begin with a basic review of sentence types and sentence structure. From there, students will use this review to write several different paragraphs. Ultimately, this will lead to writing different essays. Some of these include a New Year’s Resolution, a Blind Experience essay, and a research project (shared assignment with Social Studies). The school year will end with an engaging poetry unit from which the students put together a Poetry Booklet. Throughout these units, there will be weekly spelling assignments and daily activities at the beginning of each class. In particular, each Friday students will be writing in their journal about weekly happenings and perhaps what their plans are for the weekend. At the end of the school year, each journal will be word processed and put together as a reflection on the school year.
It is very important to keep an open line of communication between parent—student—teacher. There are many different options. As always, email is the easiest and quickest way to communicate. You can also reach me at the end of the school day by calling the middle school. The “live” grade book, Infinite Campus, is a great opportunity for you to stay on top of your child’s grades and classroom assignments. You can do this by signing up in the office and receiving a username and password. Finally, I have put together a website that contains lesson plans and information for different units/essays. 
In the end, this school year is about your child’s success. In order for me to fully understand what he/she is about, I need your help. I have included a copy of the student—teacher contract that has been reviewed in class. On the back of the contract is a “Contact Information” section. Please fill in the blanks with the appropriate information. There you will also find my website address, email address, and the middle school number. At the bottom of the page, there is an opportunity for you to tell me about your scholar. Please complete the section and return the contract/information sheet either by mail or with your child by Friday, August 28th.
I am looking forward to meeting your child and making their 8th grade year one to remember!
Sincerely,

Emily Hill
Website:
hillem.wordpress.com/

Email:
ehill@clearlakeschools.org

Phone:
357-6114
